To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Bus Fee- Fort Williams Park  
Date:
June 8, 2010
 Earlier this year the Town Council approved the following: 

Effective April 1, 2011, and continuing thereafter each year April 1 to November 1, the Town shall collect fees from the estimated 800 buses visiting Fort Williams Park.  This includes fees from tour buses, camp and recreation buses. The Town Manager shall meet with bus tour representatives and shall propose fees to the Town Council no later than July 15, 2010.  The fees shall be similar to those recommended by the Fort Williams Advisory Commission but may provide for package plans for frequent visitors. 

The original proposal of the Fort Williams Advisory Commission was as follows: 

	125 tour buses @ $50.00 (year 2) 
	 $      6,250 

	450 cruise ship buses @ 40.00 (year 2) 
	 $     18,000 

	200 camp and rec. program buses @ $30.00 
	 $      6,000 

	3 trolley buses @ $1000/ season 
	 $      3,000 

	Total 
	 $     33,250 


The following proposal was developed after discussion with the Convention and Visitors Bureau and local tour operators utilizing the vehicle totals estimated by the Fort Williams Advisory Commission. 

	125 tour buses @ $35.00
	 $   4,375 

	450 cruise ship buses @ $35.00
	 $ 15,750 

	200 camp and rec. program buses @ $35.00 
	 $   7,000 

	3 trolley buses @ $1000/ season 
	 $   3,000 

	Total 
	 $ 30,125 


I note that without the cost of the attendant being shared with responsibilities for monitoring pay display fees, the cost of an attendant to collect fees is borne solely by the buses. The days each year the bus fee would be in effect is 214.  If we staffed 175 of these days at eight hours per day at an average cost of $15.00 per hour, ($13.60 with 10% overhead) the personnel cost is $21,000. In addition, we would have about $1,000 in miscellaneous cost.  Therefore, our “profit” after expenses would be $8,125.  If there are more buses than the estimates of the Fort Williams Advisory Commission, the “profit” would be more.  If the fee is a detriment to park visits, the “profit” could be less.   As buses provide not less than 33% of the gross income at Portland Head Light or about $150,000 each year, ($70,000 profit), I believe the Town Council should be cautious in approving fees solely for buses and trolleys. 

Town of Cape Elizabeth
Proposed Fort Williams Park Fees for Buses and Trolleys

Effective April 1, 2011

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council hereby adopts the following fee schedule for buses and trolleys entering and discharging passengers at Fort Williams Park between April 1 and November 1 of each year:

$    35.00
One Time Use Fee

    $1,000
Annual Fee for Trolley or Bus Making 30 or More Visits in a Season

This fee shall be paid at the gift shop at Portland Head Light or to an onsite attendant. The municipal staff may establish billing arrangements with tour companies, bus companies, summer camps, school units and other entities making repeated visits to Fort Williams Park. 
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

